
 

 3437 William Street, Cape Girardeau, Missouri 63701 / BFWengineers.com / 573-222-5632 

 

September 18, 2024 

 

Mr. Jason Lipe, Director of Parks and Recreation 

City of Jackson 

101 Court Street 

Jackson, MO 63755 

 

RE:  Jackson City Pool – Splash Pad Proposal 

 

Dear Jason, 

 

As requested, we are providing a summary of the proposal for the replacement of the wading pool or junior 

pool area with a new splash pad.   

 

Description of proposed project: The existing junior pool and wading area will be disconnected from the 

pool circulation and removed.  The splash pad will be fenced independently from the remainder of the pool 

facility, have a separate control kiosk, run o4 the City’s public water supply, and discharge to the City’s sewer 

system or the pool’s de-chlorination storage system.  All splash pad features will be o4-the-shelf items 

selected from a supplier with selection input from the City Parks and Rec sta4. 

 

Schedule: Our understanding is that the City has chosen to utilize remaining ARPA funds for this purpose, 

and to meet the ARPA program requirements for obligation the project must be awarded by the end of the 

2024 calendar year.  The City’s last board meeting of 2024 is 12/16.  We will provide completed plans and 

specifications by 11/15, advertise for a minimum of three weeks, and open bids on 12/6.   

 

Scope of engineering services: BFW and their consultant partner Brandstetter Caroll will provide plans, 

specifications and estimate for the bidding and award of the project. BFW will provide construction 

administration and inspection for the project.   

 

Estimated Costs: 

Project Construction is estimated at $250,000 

Preliminary Engineering is estimated at $35,000 

Construction Administration and Inspection is estimated at $15,000 

 

If you agree to this proposal as provided, we will prepare a formal contract for execution.  

 

We appreciate the opportunity to provide services to the City of Jackson. 

 

Sincerely,  

Bacon Farmer Workman Engineering & Testing, Inc 

 

Mark Workman, Executive Vice President 


